                                                                                                                                                                                                                 


Caythorpe Parish Council
Minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Tuesday 7 February 2017 at 7.350pm in the Memorial Hall.

Attendance and Declarations
16.10.01
Present:  Cllr Cons,(Chair),, Cllr P King, Cllr Duff, Cllr David Priestley and Cllr 

Harbidge                                                                                                                                            

16.10.02
Apologies: Cllr DC Councillor Roger Jackson and Cllr C Boon  

16.10.03
Declarations of interest from members on any item to be discussed: None

16.10.04
To approve and sign minutes of the meeting on 3 January 2017  and 1 


November 2016– both sets confirmed as correct.  January's proposed by Cllr 

King, seconded Cllr Cons. All in favour.  November's proposed by Cllr King, 

seconded by Cllr Harbidge.  All in favour, except Cllr Priestley who had been 

absent for both meetings and Cllr Harbidge for January meeting because he 

had not been in attendance.

16.10.05
Meeting opened to members of the public:


as no members of the public present.

16.10.06
Meeting closed to members of the public.
Matters Arising
16.10.07
IT.-Training on website for clerk outstanding.

16.10.08
PC will have a stall at Village Show on 5 August and will encourage villagers 

to sign up to email notifications for Neighbourhood Watch.
Upkeep of highways/Village facilities
16.10.09
The missing tree – Cllr King and Cllr Boon to plant replacement tree on 1 


March 2017.

16.10.10
Litter pick in March – Villagers to be emailed and posters put up in Village.  If 

you are proud of your village then you should join in.  Volunteers wanted.

16.10.11
The painting of the phone box will be done later in the year when it is not so 

damp
Planning
Applications

16.10.12
None
.

Decisions

16.10.13
17/00088/Tel25 PCP010 Communications cabinet Main Street Caythorpe – 

installation of one DSLAM equipment olive green height 1300mm x length 

1430 mm x depth 450mm 

Awaiting Decision

16.10.14
16/00732//OUT 141 Caythorpe Road Caythorpe – demolition of redundant 

agricultural buildings and replacement by 2 detached dwellings.


Finances
16.10.15
Grants – There was a possible grant for Caythorpe for an Adult Gym which 

the Parish Council discussed in depth but finally decided that due to the cost 

of maintenance, insurance and the fact that we do not think it will be well 


used , we decided there was not enough reasons to warrant applying for the 

grant.

16.10.16
Accounts noted and payments agreed.
Cllrs Duff and Cllr Harbidge still to 

sort out problems with Yorkshire bank and second account.
Flood Warden's Report 

16.10.17
Nothing further to report.
Neighbourhood Watch
16.10.18
Nothing to report apart from  a body being found in the river who was 


identified as a missing person.  There were two undesirables trespassing on 

the drive of Mill Farm, Gonalston Lane on 4 February who were unable to 

account for themselves.


CCTV – Cllr Cons has spoken to NSDC. As CCTV is not allowed to be 


intrusive then we would have to have  a single swivelling camera in the 


middle of the village. Alternatively, we can have an AMPR camera at each 

end of the village which NSDC thought we could afford.  NSDC is meeting 

Cllrs Cons and King to discuss this matter.  A villager wants us to have a 


referendum about this but the PC do not think this is necessary.
Training
16.10.19
None
NSDC – update from Roger Jackson
16.10.20
Nothing to report.

16.10.21
Clearing of footpath from Brackenhill to Cllr Harbidge's property – not cleared
Any other correspondence
16.10.22
NSDC CVS hightling dementia awareness - noted

16.10.23
Setting up an audit panel – Cllr King volunteered to be chairman.  PC do not 

propose to have separate audit committee meetings but just combine them 

with normal PC meetings.  Clerk to check with NALC
16.10.24
Arrangements for next audit.  Clerk to check with NALC
16.10.25
Plan Review Preferred Approach – Sites, Settlements, Town Centre and 


Retail Consultation by NSDC – PC have no comments to make

16.10.26
Rural Community Action Nottingham - noted

16.10.27
NHS – Have your say on plans to limit the range of items available on NHS 

prescription.  Cllr Cons  encouraged all the Councillors and Villagers to have 

their say. www.newarkandsherwood.nhs.uk

16.10.28
NALC – monthly letter about Dealing with Depression in the Work Place - 

noted.  The PC only have one employee and would be supportive.

16.10.29
Discussion on new vicar:



Caythorpe had a discussion about what they would like (we were unable to 

make decisions because we did not have time for it to go on our agenda) 


however, we would appreciate more notice in future:

 


Main priorities should be for new vicar over the next 5-7 years:


Engaged in pastoral care



Liaison with school



Proactive in rural affairs



Smaller villages retain proportional representation



Don’t want church amalgamated



The vicar introduces themselves to the villagers such as at PC AGM’s

 


Main issues in the civic parish communities of Lowdham, Caythorpe 

and Gunthorpe that the new vicar needs to engage with:



Engaged in pastoral care



Liaison with school



Proactive in rural affairs



Smaller villages retain proportional representation



Don’t want church amalgamated



The vicar introduces themselves to the villagers such as at PC AGM’s

 


What qualities, strengths and character do you think the new vicar 


needs to possess:


Approachable to adults and children



Forgiving



Involved in life like they used to be ie attending quiz nights, May Day Gala 

and other village events as well as church life



Kind, capable, straight talker, on the ball 
16.10.30
Village Hall charges – The PC were unable to formally discuss this matter as 

it had ​not been able to be put on the Agenda with the required notice due to 

the late notification by the ​Village Hall Committee about the changes in the 

charges.    The PC noted that anything paid to the Village Hall is effectively 

from the Villagers directly via their council tax.  It also noted that whilst the 

charges had not been increased for some years and the PC accepted that 

the hall running costs needed to be covered, the proposed increase from £60 

pa to £180 pa approximately is a huge increase and was not ​budgeted for in 

the precept.  As the PC is a regular and long term user and publicly funded 

by villagers themselves it was suggested that the charge should be at a lower 

level compared​to that for new users or one off's.  Although as the  PC do not 

have to maintain a village facility which this could be​viewed as a contribution 

from the village to the village hall.  It was also noted that the PC do not have 

internet banking so do not have any facility to pay in advance as requested.​

Regulations state that we can meet in a Public House depending on ​certain 

rules which would be the only alternative to meeting in the village hall if that 

was now deemed uneconomic.    The matter would be formally discussed at 

the March meeting.
Meeting Closed 9.15pm 

Next meeting 7 March 2017
